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An IB s chool valuing, supporting and inspiring a community of lifelong learners  
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Important Diary 

Dates 
 

Monday 19
th

 March to 
Tuesday 20

th
 March 

Book Fair 
Resource Centre 

 

Monday 19
th

 March 
Assembly Upper Primary 

Rooms 6, 7 & 8 
1.40pm Ashby Hall 

 

Tuesday 20
th

 March 
Finance Committee Mtg 

5pm Staffroom 
Governing Council Mtg 
6-7.30pm Staffroom 

 

Thursday 22
nd

 March 
NAPLAN online  
Practice test 

RAA Road Safety 
Middle Primary Incursion 
SAPSASA Swimming State 

Metro Championship 
 

Friday 23
rd

 March 
STUDENT FREE DAY 

 

Monday 26
th

 March 
Assembly JP Room 20 

1.40pm Ashby Hall 
 

Tuesday 27
th

 March 
Easter Presentation 

 

Friday 30
th

 March 
EASTER FRIDAY 

 

Monday 2
nd

 April 
EASTER MONDAY 

 

Tuesday 3
rd

 April to 
Monday 9

th
 April 

3 Way Conferences 

 

To join, search for 
Blackwood PS Scene 

in Facebook and click on 
the Join button. 

 
 

 

Dear Parents and Caregivers, 
 

We are constantly looking at ways that we can improve the  
teaching and learning in our school. Our 2018/19 Site Improvement  
Plan indicates our identified goals, targets and actions that drive our  
improvement agenda and everything we do in our school. 
Success of our improvement agenda does not lie with our school  
staff alone. There are many other contributing factors that influence student 
outcomes. 
Over the coming newsletters I will be focusing on the internal and external 
influences that affect student academic, social and emotional development and 
attempt to provide positive strategies to ensure we have a balanced approach to 
our teaching and learning. 
I encourage you to view and respond to our site improvement plan that is available 
on our school website. 
 

I begin this week with the importance of Oral Language Development. 
The Impact of Oral Language Development on Reading Success 
Oral, or spoken language, is only one of the four domains of language.  (The other 
three domains are listening, reading, and writing).  All four domains of language 
correlate and affect one another in their development. 
Research indicates that children who enter school with strong oral language skills 
learn to read and write with greater ease and tend to excel more in school than 
their peers with less knowledge of vocabulary and language structure.  So those 
moments in the car, or at the dinner table, or while getting dressed when your little 
one jabbers on and on can be a valuable opportunity to encourage and increase 
their oral language skills and later success in school. 
Parents and caregivers play an important role in a child’s oral language 
development.  They can impact how quickly and how well oral language can 
develop.  
Following are some ways in which parents and caregivers can nurture language 
development 
 

Treat children as though they are conversationalists.  Listen carefully to what your 
child is saying and respond with appropriate and sincere thoughts that encourage 
more dialogue. 
Encourage your child to interact with other children.  Peer learning, especially in 
mixed aged play groups, can be a valuable experience for young children still gaining 
language skills. 
Remember that as a parent or caregiver you can reinforce good habits of speech, so 
model for your child appropriate language, including expression, grammar, and 
vocabulary. 
Read to your child, at length and at frequent intervals. 
Help your child recognise the relationship between speech and writing by 
encouraging storytelling, both orally and in written form. 
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What is Learning? 
At Blackwood Primary School (BPS) we implement the Australian 
Curriculum and also the International Baccalaureate (IB) Primary 
years Program (PYP).  In the PYP a balance is sought between the 
acquisition of essential knowledge and skills, development of 
conceptual understanding, demonstration of positive attitudes and taking 
responsible action. The PYP curriculum model is dependent on our commitment 
here at BPS to a particular belief about how we as humans learn.  Essentially this 
leads us to constantly consider the big question: WHAT IS LEARNING? 
 
According to the work of Lev Vygotsky, a prominent educational theorist, it is “the 
creation of meaning that occurs when an individual links new knowledge with… 
existing knowledge” 
 
We know that all learners have beliefs about how the world works based on their 
own personal experiences and prior learning. Those beliefs are revisited and 
revised in the light of new experiences. Learners make meaning of their lives and 
the world around them travelling on the cyclical path of constructing, testing, 
confirming or revising personal models of how the world works. At BPS our 
students are provided with opportunities to build meaning and refine 
understanding, through structured inquiry. This inquiry based program supports 
the student’s to gain an understanding of the world and to learn to function 
comfortably within it. We encourage and guide students to pursue their own 
questions, challenge and consider their conceptions and misconceptions of the 
world ultimately creating new understandings. 
 
The learning environment in a PYP classroom is one which supports active learning, 
critical thinking and reflection. Through a supportive environment students are 
encouraged to approach their work curiously and responsibly. The PYP classroom 
supports learning for all, including teachers. Our teachers are often learning along 
with students as they pursue their inquiries and amongst themselves as the 
program is developed, articulated and revised. Teachers work together and with 
other teachers to collaboratively plan engaging, relevant and challenging units of 
work.   
 
Our school is also part of a much larger learning network. In the summer holidays 
three of our teachers participated in PYP regional workshops with other educators 
across schools from the Asia Pacific region. On a regular basis the teaching staff 
participate in professional development across a range of curriculum areas and we 
are part of the Mitcham Hills Partnership where we connect and learn alongside 
teachers and schools in our local area.  
 
The IB “encourage students across the world to become active, compassionate and 
lifelong learners” (IBO Mission Statement). Our teaching community at BPS are 
working hard to ensure this! 
 
Amanda Gulliver 
Curriculum Coordinator 

  

School Information 
 

 

Student Absence 
8278 5355 

If a student is late or 
absent, please ring the 

office on the above 
number before 9am  

or  

SMS Text  
to  

0427 016 460 
 

***  
Banking Day  
Banking day is  

TUESDAY 
 

***  
Term Uniform Shop  

Opening Hours  
Monday            8:15 – 9:15 
Wednesday    12:45 – 1:30 
Friday            8:15 – 9:15 
            3:00 – 3:45 

Ph: 0401 913 830 
 

***  
KickStart Breakfast  

Monday, Tuesday, 
Wednesday, Thursday  

& Friday 8:30am 
Outside the Canteen 

 
***  

Lost and Found 
Ensure all items are clearly 
labelled so we can return 

them to you and check the 
lost and found cupboard 

for missing items. 
 

***  
BPS Playgroup 

Thursdays 
0 – 4 year olds  
9am to 11am 
OSHC Room 

 
***  

School Tour Days 
We offer school tours for 

new families & new 
students. 

Contact Reception on   
8278 5355 for the next 
tour date and to book.  
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Meet Our Staff 
 

We would like to introduce our staff here at BPS and will be placing a staff profile in our newsletter today 
and in future newsletters. This week we would like to introduce our upper primary teaching staff. 
 

Mic Wyskamp ς Room 6 Year 6/7 Teacher 
Teaching is the only job I have ever had but I’m definitely glad it’s the profession I 
chose.  My career started in 2000 up in the desert at Roxby Downs, where emus 
used to eat weeds out of my front yard.  At Roxby, I taught classes ranging from 
Years 3 to 6, and was also a teaching and learning coordinator for a few years.  I 
moved back to Adelaide in 2007 and have been a Year 6/7 teacher at Blackwood 
every year since then.  I have always really enjoyed Blackwood’s highly professional 
and dedicated staff, its picturesque and spacious grounds and, of course, its nice 
students.  One of the many things I like about teaching is that, due to working with 30 students, there is 
rarely a dull day, and when things do get a bit boring we can get creative and make it more interesting.  
It is also an occupation that is always changing and frequently challenges you, making you do your role 
better.  Out of school, I have spent the equivalent of a year (and much of my life savings!) holidaying 
around the world in places such as Europe, North America and Asia.  I also enjoy cooking, watching my 
football team regularly lose, visiting wineries/restaurants/cafes and, especially, spending time with my 
(currently pregnant) wife and one-year-old daughter. 
 
Angela Auricht ς Room 7 Year 6/7 Teacher 
I really love my job! I enjoy teaching the older students and making one on one 
connections with students. I also enjoy the laugh out aloud moments when 
teaching, as students can unwittingly be hilarious.  
 

I began my teaching career in high schools in Pt Pirie, and then became the Upper 
Primary teacher at Spalding in the Lower Mid North of South Australia. Spalding 
had 67 students in the whole school! On Fridays I taught German at various smaller 
schools including Yacka, Koolunga and Brinkworth. After being in the country for 4 years I won an Upper 
Primary position at Coromandel Valley. It was a real shock to have a 32 Yr 5’s in a class, when I’d been 
used to a Yr 5/6/7 class of about 22 students. Now at Blackwood PS, I enjoy working within the 
International Baccalaureate framework and developing ways of teaching which benefit and suit this 
generation of students.  
 

For me, the best part of teaching is witnessing when a student ‘gets it’, or finally ‘gets it’, and watching 
students who persist and try their best. It’s not about being the best, but aspiring to, and working 
towards, being the best that you can be. 
 

Some personal things about me are I dislike; cruelty to animals, harassment of any type, and vegetables. 
I like; reading, travelling overseas, playing with my dog, eating lemons, drinking sweet white wines, and 
the Hawthorn Football Club. 

 
Jude Brown ς Room 8 Year 6/7 Teacher 
I’m Jude Brown and I have been teaching for well over 30 years, sometimes it feels 
like 10 and sometimes it feel like a lot more.   I truly love Blackwood Primary, each 
year it changes, it improves, it challenges and grows.  Like Kris Robson, I was a 
student here; I remember planting the trees around the oval with my father, and 
playing on the flying fox in the gully.  My teaching has taken me all over the state; 
teaching in small rural schools to large area schools.  I have also taught a range of 
year levels and have been a specialist in ICT and Visual Arts. As a teacher, I see myself as a facilitator in 
the classroom, where students are actively involved in the learning process by posing questions and 
problems and together we work through the possibilities and solutions.    
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Belinda Finnie ς Room 8 Year 6/7 Teacher (Thursday)  

Hi, my name is Belinda Finnie and I am currently in room 8, teaching year 6/7 with 
Jude Brown. I have been lucky enough to have had the opportunity to be a part of the 
wonderful team at Blackwood Primary for the past 6 years.  I thoroughly enjoy the 
challenge and continual growth of teaching. Before I became a teacher I worked in the 
field of disability for 15 years, both as a Manager and a carer. I believe that every 
student has the opportunity to succeed through perseverance, resilience and a growth mindset. I have 3 
beautiful children aged 15, 12 and 10.  We are always very busy with drama, music, dance and soccer! I 
really admire honesty within the classroom and in my daily life and hence, love my job! So, if you see me 
around the school come and say hi as I am always up for a chat! 
 

Jenny Allard ς Room 9 Year 5/6 Teacher                               
I have been a teacher for 14 years and have had the opportunity to work in both 
independent and DECD schools. My last teaching position was at St Peter’s Woodlands 
Grammar School where I taught Year 5. I have taught in many different year levels 
throughout my career and have also been a specialist drama teacher. I love being 
creative and enjoy all things to do with the performing arts. I have been a professional 
dancer and actor too with my last performance being in the Fringe Festival back in 
2010. 
I took a break from teaching at the end of 2011 to give birth to my first child, James and worked part-
time for a couple of years after that. I had my second child in 2013 and returned to fulltime work in 
2015. 
 

I came to Blackwood Primary school last year as a parent, but soon started receiving some TRT work 
which lead to having my own classroom this year. Being a teacher is without a doubt the best job in the 
world. While it can be a busy and challenging environment at times, it is also rewarding, entertaining 
and there certainly is never a dull moment! 
 

SAPSASA Knockout Cricket 
 

On Friday in Week 5 - 11 boys represented the School in our Round 1 SAPSASA Knockout Cricket Match 
versus Colonel Light Gardens Primary School at Hawthorndene Oval. We batted first with Luke and 
Mitchell opening the batting. Mitchell hit some nice shots before being caught for 11 runs. We then 
steadily lost wickets, at one stage being 5/39. First Jack and Luke and then Jack and Owen put together 
some good batting partnerships. Luke retired on 40 runs, Owen made 10 runs and Jack was not out on 
12 runs. Noah batted well, as a year 5 against some good faster bowling. We ended up making 9/121 off 
our 25 overs, a competitive score. 
 

CLG then batted and were on target for the win at 2/76. It was then 2 of our Year 5’s Ben and Thomas 
turned the match with some excellent bowling. Ben took 3/16 off 5 overs of accurate swing bowling and 
Thomas B 4/28 off 5 overs (2 stumping’s Luke) with his spinners. In a close finish, we bowled out CLG for 
112 in the last over. 
 

Everyone in the team contributed and did their best on a hot day. We will look to improve our catching, 
running between the wickets and reducing our amount of wides bowled in our next match versus 
Blackforest PS. 

Scott Beckham 
Parent Volunteer/Coach 

Three-Way Conferences 
Coming up in the last few weeks of this term are our three-way conferences. These conferences are 
held between teacher-parent and student in our classrooms. Our three-way conferences form an 
important part of our reporting process and they are used to plan future learning goals, report current 
progress.   
Coming home today via letter and email is an important letter explaining how you can use our online 
booking systems to book times for your child’s three-way conference. Please keep an eye out for this 
letter as times are limited and they fill up fast.  
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Nude Food Friday 
Blackwood PS held their first Nude Food Day on Friday, in Week 4. It was a successful day as the 
majority of students from Reception to Year 7 came to school with their snacks, recesses, and lunches in 
reusable containers. Very little rubbish was sent to landfill or put back into school bags, and some 
classes had all but one or two students use the reusable containers.  
It has been very noticeable, the difference that has been made to our school environment from eating 
recess in the classrooms, and encouraging reusable containers to be brought to school. 
We would really like to encourage every family to consider using the reusable containers like the hard 
plastic ones, or the food wraps every school day. 
Our next whole school Nude Food Day will be Thursday, 22nd March, Week 8. 
Angela Auricht 

                 

                 

 

OSHC Update 
This term we have been working on 
planting our garden in OSHC. We have had 
a great time learning about the different 
plants, which ones are edible and we’ll be 
able to use in our cooking activities. The 
kids have also been painting pot plants for 
an inside herb garden. 
 

This upcoming April vacation care we will 
be going to the Adelaide Zoo, to the movies 
to see ‘Isle of Dogs’, learning soccer skills, 
having a magic ‘Harry Potter’ filled day and 
more! Keep an eye out for the program 
being released at the end of week 8. 
Bookings can be made via the ‘My Family Lounge’ App once the program has been released.  
 

Sarah Marshall, OSHC Director 
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Southern Heights District Swimming Carnival 
 

Blackwood Primary took a squad of 10 students the Southern Heights District Swimming Carnival at 
Marion Outdoor Pool on Friday 2nd March competing against 14 other schools. Everyone tried their best 
with Maya M, Danielle and Anna doing huge Personal Best swims. The placing winners on the night 
were: 
First: 
Tahli 10 Year Old Girls: 50m Free, 50m Breast 
and 50m Fly 
Hugo 11 Year Old Boys: 50m Free, 50m Breast 
and 50m Back 
Alicia 12 Year Old Girls: 50m Free, 50m Breast 
and 50m Back 
 
Third: 
Jake 12 Year Old Boys: 50m Free 
Eric 13 Year Old Boys: 50m Back and 50m 
Breast 
Jade 10 Year Old Girls: 50m Back 
 

Second: 
Jake 12 Year Old Boys: 50m Breast and Fly  
 
Fourth: 
Daniel St 13 Year Old Boys: 50m Fly 
 

 
Tahli, Hugo, Jake and Alicia will now represent the Southern Heights District at the State Swimming 
Metro Carnival on 22nd March. We wish them all the best in the next level of competition. 
 

 

 

New Reception Enrolments for 2019 
 
Enrolments are now open for 2018.  If you have a child that you would like to enrol in 2018, please call 
into the reception office to collect your enrolment form and or book for a tour if you are a new family. 
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Parents & Friends Committee 
Parents and Friends are already busy with activities to 
start off the school year. 

This year P&F hope to see a greater input from the 
school community by introducing our óOne thingô letter.  

Most of you would have seen this note come home. It 
outlined if everyone could help with óOne thingô 
throughout the school year it would help spread the load 
from those who P&F rely on so heavily to help with our 
events.  

P&F encourage all parents/guardians of our school 
community to engage and get involved with the Parents 
and Friends committee. At P&F meetings, we welcome 
new fundraising ideas, school community discussions, 
which involve not just bringing the idea to the committee 
but having the dedication to follow through with 
organising events to the end.  

Without the support from the school community and the 
dedication of óRegularô volunteers, P&F would be unable 

to support the school to fundraise, which in turn means students miss out on fun, memorable events but 
more importantly miss out on valuable recourses. 

If you are interested in joining our committee or volunteering time, please attend our meetings or email 
us. 

Motherôs Day Stall 

P&F held our annual Motherôs Day stall in February. All 
classes visited the stall to see what there is there was on offer. 
We trailed a new ordering system, which involved a óWish listô.  

For purposes of processing, this was a great way for P&F that wasnôt time consuming as like previous 
years. Although many found the change challenging and different, it has been a successful P&F event. 

Thank you to all that ordered gifts for mum and grandmother. Parents & Friends wish all the mothers a 
very happy Motherôs Day when the special day arrives. 

Kytons Easter Bun Drive 

Thank you for your continued support of the Easter bun drive.  

Fundraising efforts are going towards purchasing x4 Event marquees for 
our school that can be used for sports day and events. 

Donôt for get to collect your Easter buns and Lamingtons on 
THURSDAY 22nd March from 3pm onwards at the school canteen. 
Students can collect on parentôs behalf but please make them aware 
of what they are to collect. 

 

 

Check out the community notice board at the front of school and the whiteboard near the 
Japanese room (across from main building girlôs toilets) for event information and upcoming 

meetings 

8278 5355 ï Amy    dl.0565.pandf@schools.sa.edu.au  

 https://www.facebook.com/groups/BPSScene/

  

     

 
P&F Meetings 

ALL PARENTS & FRIENDS WELCOME 

Tuesday 8th May 2018, 6pm Staff Room 

Meetings held weeks 2 & 7 of each term 

EVENTS 

Kytons Hot X Bun  collect 22nd March 

Election BBQ - 8am 17th March 

 

mailto:dl.0565.pandf@schools.sa.edu.au
https://www.facebook.com/groups/BPSScene/
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We now have a 

Vinnies donation 

Bin located outside 

the M ain Office  

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 


